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Rt. 8, Frederick, d. 21701
4/21/75

Ca »rt Frenkenfiddd
yamfgﬁgaﬂva Service
2461 E$ snhovwer Ave, »
AlexarTria, Va. 22331

Dep- Captain Frankenfield,

My lotter, to which your's of 4/10 is partial response, was not limited to
whatever the scope of the Haval Investigative Service is.

In accord with your letter my check for $3.50 is enclosed.

I gk if your letter is a full and complete response for any and all Naval
units and for the Navy in full.

Please do not take anything personal from what followse *t is based on long
experience that has nothing to do with you,

Wnile your letter seems to be made up of positive statements and uses such
words as "unequivocally," in the areas in which I work and from personal sxperience
with other federsl agencies i have come to be sensitive to what can be taken as
semantics. S0 you can better understend, 1 have coples of surveillsnce on me that
the agoney involved assures me never existed.

My inquiry was not restricted to the NIS, Nor was it to whetever may be sncompas—
sed by "intelligence interest." I can think of no reason why there should have baen
any “intelligence interest" in me by any agency but I know there has been interost.

Fron porsonal experience I also know that nemos and information are routinely
routedes I used to Go this perscnally, So, date from other sources could be in Navy
filese In audition, on the subject of the JFK assassination I huve written more snd
more severely than all other writers on the subjects tict relate to the Naval
Medical Center, perticularly on the autopsy, which was Navel. Ny prior federal
investigative and intelligence experience indicates that iaval indifference is
.‘|.mpro'babla. ’ .

I solicit a response that is without the limitstions and restricticns that
can be read into your words. The same with regard to the rest of the Havy, My
letter to the Secretary of Defense was intended to cover any and all units of
the defense esteblishment,

Sincerely,

Harold Yelsberg



DEPARTMENT OF THE NAVY
NAVAL INTELLIGENCE COMMAND

2461 EISENHOWER AVENUE
ALEXANDRIA, VA. 22331 NIC-001/53

10 Apr 1975

IN REPLY REFER TO

- Mr. Harold Weisberg
Route 8
Frederick, Maryland 21701

Dear Mr. Weisberg,

Copies of your correspondence to the Secretary of Defense
and Secretary of the Army requesting information pursuant to
the Freedom of Information Act as amended by P.L. 93-502 were
received by this Headquarters on 7 April 1975. I have inter-
preted your correspondence to infer a request for search and
provision of any records held by the Naval Investigative Service
pertinent to you, or any data generated by a Mr. James Powell,
reported Army MI agent, concerning the assassination of President
Kennedy, and have therefore caused a thorough search of our
records to be performed.

Please be advised that no records whatever were located
of the nature described, or any indication that such records
have ever existed. I can also unequivocally state that the
Naval Investigative Service has no direct or indirect intelli-
gence interest in you.

The Freedom of Information Act provides for reasonable
search fees, irrespective of results. The charge in this
instance is $3.50. It is requested that a check be provided
for this amount, payable to the Treasurer of the United States.
A return envelope is enclosed for your convenience.

Sincerely,

OBERT F NFIELD
Captain, U.S. Navy
Director,

Naval Investigative Service
Acting
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